
Lynn Fripps has four special activities that run monthly.  
Each of these programs take time, energy and commit-
ment to manage. On behalf of the PAC, we’d like to thank 
the following volunteer parents for their efforts this year:

HOT LUNCH: Kristen Dafoe, Lori Meier,  
  Alicia Rempel & Claire Bouchard

FRUIT & VEGGIE: Miranda Stewart

POPCORN: Kristen Dafoe &  
  Claire Bouchard

NEWSLETTER: Letitia Niesner
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Let’s cross our fingers that our “Spring 
Break” brings sunshine rather than rain 
so our kiddos can get outside and en-
joy the 2 weeks off school. It’s a short 
month, so we don’t have a PAC meeting 
however, before we know it we will be 
running our PAC executive elections for 
the next school year (May). Ever consid-
er sitting on the executive team? You 
should. It’s a lot of fun and a great way 
to get involved in our community and 
school. Plus, it’s also nice to meet other 
parents. Please give it some thought. 
We’d love to have you.

Alicia Rempel, PAC President

Mar 3	 Report Card Day
Mar 7-9	 Book Fair
Mar 8-9	Parent Teacher Interviews (early dismissal 1:35pm)
MAR 10	 LAST DAY OF SCHOOL BEFORE SPRING BREAK
Mar 10	 Deadline for emergency kit orders
Mar 20	 Order & Payment deadline for Popcorn Day
Mar 23	 Order & Payment deadline for Ming & Sing
MAR 27	 SCHOOL BACK IN SESSION
Mar 28	 Popcorn day 
Mar 31	 Ming & Sign Hot Lunch

Upcoming Events

 Hot Lunch
Reminder: a new season started (Feb-June) for Hot Lunch 

and popcorn ordering... all new dates... all new lunch 
options. Please remember, if you don’t receive an email re-
minder the night before Hot Lunch, you need to send lunch 
with your child. You can log into your account at any time 

to check your orders. Thank you for your support.

PAC Executive 2017/18:
One of the best ways to get involved with your 
child(ren)’s school is through the PAC Executive. We 
are a small group of committed parents who meet 
for monthly executive meetings to plan and organize 
events, discuss school related challenges or opportu-
nities and endeavor to make the school year a great 
success. Elections for the upcoming school year will 
be held during the May 2017 PAC meeting. If you are 
interested in getting involved, but have questions – 
please contact president@lynnfrippspac.com.

Book Fair  
March 7, 8 & 9th
HOURS OPEN:  
Tues: 8am-8:40am, 2:30-3:15pm 
Wed: 8am-8:40am, 2:30-6:30pm 
Thur: 8am-8:40am, 2:30-4:30pm

All students will have a chance to see the book 
fair during their library time.  Older students may 
bring money to purchase during their library time.

PARENT VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED:  
Mon Mar 6:	 set up 1 – 2:30pm 
Tues/Wed/Thurs:  sales 8 – 9am 
Tuesday:	 sales 1:30 – 3:15pm 
Wednesday:	 sales 1:30 – 6:30pm 
Thursday:	 sales 1:30 – 4:30pm 
Friday:	 clean up 9:30am (1–2 hrs)

If you can help, please contact our librarian, 
Julie Vanberkel at:  jvanberkel@sd35.bc.ca



LYNN FRIPPS ELEMENTARY

May 26 5-8pm
* Obstacle Course * Cake Walk *

  Silent Auction * Carnival Games
Bouncy Castle *

 Giant Slide
Cotton Candy  

 *  Dunk Tank * Jousting 

& FAMILY FUN NIGHT
FREE
ADMISSION

JOIN

FUN!

SPRING
CARNIVAL

Carnival Cake Walk
This beloved game will be in TWO 

rooms this year -- so we need  
plenty of homemade or store 

bought treats delivered on  
Carnival day: May 26 2017.

Sign up to provide a cake, pie, 
cookies batch or cupcakes!  

http://signup.com/go/FGbQzp 

Parents: where do you work? 
Could you approach your company for a donation or prize on our 

behalf? Are you a hairdresser? Massage Therapist? Nail tech?  
Do you have a service you could offer us to use a prize? 

Please contact Carolina Ng at:  ng.carolina@yahoo.ca  

ClassROOM Baskets
Thank you all for your generous 
support. Classroom parents are 
busy collecting donations and 

items for your Classroom Basket for 
bidding on at the silent auction. 

Did you know, last year we raised 
$1700 on the classroom baskets 

alone?! Baskets are due April 15th, 
so please connect with your  
classroom parent ASAP if you  
haven’t already. Thank you!! 

Thank you to Zoe Flower for designing this year’s artwork

Thank you to our Sponsors: 


